
CLUB INFORMATION
        MEETINGS DATES:

All Club meetings held at 
Circle B Rec Center

in Cedarburg

 BOARD of DIRECTORS
Thursday, November 8, 2018

 @ 6:15pm

 NEXT CLUB MEETING
Thursday, November 8, 2018

@ 7:30pm
 
CLUB OFFICERS
President: Dan Burback

Vice President: Cal Cummings

Secretary: Mike Brown

Treasurer: Patty Kison

BOARD MEMBERS
Matt Geszvain
Chris Habich
Deanna Einwalter
Peewee Fischer
Bob Vanderloop

TRAIL MASTER
Randy Kison  

Editor:   Dan Burback
Publisher:   Mike Mueller
Distribution: Mary Demler

Send all items for the B&B 
Newsletter to:
Dan Burback

Monticello Sno-Mobile Club, Inc.
P.O. Box 717
Cedarburg, WI   53012
www.monticellosnomobileclub.org

  B&B NEWSLETTER
November 2018      VOLUME 52    ISSUE 3

   JOINING OUR CLUB!
Well, November is here and summer is fading in our memories as fall colors and
temperatures remind us what time of year is in front of us.  And this also means
that our new season for snowmobiling is under way.  With that in mind, we are
working to set up guest speakers at our Club meetings and this would include the
Pink Ribbon Riders, technical talk from our sponsoring dealership, AWSC talk
with Wally Thill and a few other possibilities.  We will announce them as dates
are set.
This past summer as well as previous summers at our tent at the County Fair, I
have noticed that we had kids of our members as well as the other two clubs,
help us out.  This is great to see yet keeping them interested in snowmobiling is
an uphill battle at this time in their lives due to school or being out on their own.  
And this has been something that has been bouncing around in my mind, is how
to get younger members to join our Club once they are not under their parents
membership plus keep them involved.  I know as a youth, you are experiencing
life and possibly going in a different direction than those around you. 
Snowmobiling may be on one of them, yet is that the path our youth are taking? 
For me as a youth, my parents had to be members (they didn’t snowmobile then
and still don’t today) until I turned 18 and then I became a  member and became
active in trails at the start.  (Yes, I may be the exception as I’m still active and
my youth was years ago.)  I know we do have our youth helping out at our food
and beer tent and this is a great start!  We just need to keep them involved to
keep their interest up.  So if you have any suggestions on how to get our youth
involved and staying involved, please let us know. 
   Once again, I’m out of room, so I’ll step down off of my soap box and move
on to other Club information.  So until next month, start up your sled and check
out your carbides!  Winter is coming up next!!

LANDOWNERS
If you were a landowner for us last season, you will find in this newsletter, a $20
gift card to use at any Pick ‘N Save food stores.  This is just a little something
from our Club to say “thank you” for allowing us to cross your land last season. 
I know I say it every fall and I’ll say it again, if it wasn’t for you, our landowner,
we would not have the trail system we have here in Ozaukee and Washington
Counties.  You are very important to us and we appreciate you working with us. 
Last yet not least, please keep in mind that if anything comes up or changes, feel
free to contact us so we can address the change or issue.  Thanks again for the
use of your land!

CLUB-PACKER PARTY
Was held on Halloween weekend at the Edgewater Golf Course.  There were
roughly 53 people in attendance and we all enjoyed a great start to the game! 
There were light appetizers set out during the first half which lead up to a sweet
spread for dinner at half-time of pulled BBQ pork and chicken breasts.  Man,
you couldn’t have a better set up than this; only thing to top this was our Pack 
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beating the Rams.  Our team came close, yet couldn’t pull it
off.  Regardless of that, we did have more than a handful of
winners at our party: Mark Helm won the fishbowl raffle,
Brad Largin, Mike Brown, Dennis “Bubbles” Guttmann,
John Trummer, Ruth Heller, Lee Roller, Kitty Henning, Paul
Mueller, Jim Henning, Lynn Simonis, Chris Bumpke and
Dan Burback all won a portion of the football pools. 
Congratulations and thanks to all for joining us for the Club
- Packer Party!

MEMBERSHIP
We do need you to fill out an application regardless if you
are renewing or are a new member.  Please drop off your
dues and applications at our November Club meeting or mail
them to the address found at the bottom of your application. 
This will also help get our info up to date with the AWSC so
you are able to purchase your trail passes before the snow
flies!  The form to obtain your trail passes are on the website
listed below.  If you have any questions on this, feel free to
call myself or Deanna Einwalter or go to the AWSC.org
website:  https://awsc.org/Trail-Pass-Registration
Thanks for your support of our Club and our sport!! 

TRAIL WORK
We have started to brush and mark our trails this fall; so far
we have had two (2) Saturdays and we have two (2) more to
go (November 3rd and 10th) before deer hunting takes over. 
Then we will pick back up on December 1st in order to get
ready for snow!  Unfortunately, we have had so much rain in
late summer and early fall that we have been running into
standing water more than we have seen in a number of years. 
So for the next couple of Saturdays, please bring your knee
boots as it is a little wet out there.  As usual, we meet at the
Kison Farm at 7:30am and work until noon.  We need your
help, so please mark your calendars accordingly.
   One area we are watching carefully as well as discussing
with the Town of Cedarburg, is the former Hurias farm
where athletic fields are being installed south of Highway 60
and east of Horns Corners Road.  We are working to obtain
a route through that development, yet the dust hasn’t settled
as of yet.  More on this as it transpires.

UPCOMING DATES:
Thursday, Nov. 8 Board & Club Meeting

Circle B, 6:15pm & 7:30pm
Saturday, Nov. 10 Trail Work, 7:30am Kison Farm
Monday, Nov. 12 Ozaukee County Meeting

RR Station, Saukville 7pm
Saturday, Nov. 24 Grafton Christmas Parade,

11:00am
Wednesday, Nov. 28 Washington County Meeting

Mueller’s Linden Inn, 7:30pm
Saturday, Dec. 1 Trail Work, 7:30am Kison Farm
Saturday, Dec. 8 Trail Work, 7:30am Kison Farm

SNO-FARI
Bob Vanderloop has volunteered to head up our Sno-Fari
this season and has come up with two ideas.  First one is
start in Hayward and take a short trip to Ashland and
Bayfield; day two would be to head over to the
Mississippi and then Superior; day three would head up to
Gogebic and Lake of the Clouds; this leaves day four to
return home.  Second idea was to start in St. Ignace and
head to Mackinac Island over the ice bridge (don’t laugh
too hard); day two would be a Great Lakes tour, leaving
St. Ignace and head north along Lake Huron then over on
west side of Lake Superior then head south along Lake
Michigan back to St. Ignace; day three would be to trailer
over Mackinac bridge and ride in lower UP then head
home on Sunday.  Bob loves to dream, and if you want to
be part of his dreams, give him a call.  We do have three
Club members interested already in one of these trips. 
Dates will be set soon as calendars are compared.
(Ed note:  I’m exhausted just thinking of Bob’s dreams!!)

HALL OF FAME
In Eagle River is looking to put together a rotating display
that includes local Wisconsin snowmobile clubs and
Wally Thill has asked us for memorabilia for this exhibit. 
Right now, we have one of our old Club patches, an old
red Monticello jacket plus cardboard Monticello shield
prototype courtesy of Deanna Hoffmann (Mike
Hoffmann’s daughter), and a patch from the old Cedar
Creek Snowmobile Club.  If you have something else from
the early days of our Club, please bring it to our
November Club meeting and we’ll get it to Wally at the
County Meeting.  He is looking forward to these donations
and having it on display at the track in Eagle River.

FOR SALE:
- Coldwave Tour Bags for the rear of your snowmobile;
free to a good home! 
 Call Dave Pom or email.

- Ladies Castle Jacket, Large, White with Black Trim,
$50.  Also Castle Pants (not bibs), Large, Black, $30.
    Or $70 for both. Call Lee.

- Two (2) Polaris Indy Classics 1997 Touring, two-up
seats with back rests, 1760 & 1996 miles on each1998
Triton Elite aluminum trailer covered, deluxe lights, stud
matts, smooth ski slide guides.  Asking $2300 per machine
+ $2300 for the trailer or willing to entertain a package
offer.   Call Tom

-Garage/Shop for rent; 2000 sqft. in Town of
   Cedarburg.  Call Mackenzie
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